
Year 12 Product Design Students visit 
Aston Martin as their prize for coming 

first in the Rotary Tournament



Headteacher’s update …

As the Headteacher of this vibrant school, my favourite part is of the role

is hearing about our students’ fantastic achievements, both in and out of

school. I have had the pleasure in sharing in the celebrations of these

achievements, such as our 6th Form student Debating Team and our

Technology Teams winning competitions against competitors from all

schools across Milton Keynes.

Our students in Maths are currently excelling in the events, challenges and competitions they

have been involved in over the last term. In Languages, the Vocab Express competition has

also seen our students placed 4th and 12th in this global competition.

However, life at The Radcliffe is not all about competition. I was honoured to have been

invited to Lily Hatwell’s (6th Form) award ceremony, where she was appointed the Lord

Lieutenant Cadet for Buckinghamshire, an incredible achievement. In dance, Amber Jones-

Seal, Ellie and Laura Johnston, Olivia Beckett, Becky Brown, and Jess and Harry Yeo are

performing in the Nutcracker ballet at The Stantonbury Theatre as part of the Rosemary Lane

School of Ballet. In Media, our students have also won a competition to be part of a studio

audience at the Elstree Studios, which is a great opportunity to see television production in

action. At The Radcliffe, we have always tried to celebrate achievement regularly and the

House celebrations take place every half term. I am always pleased to see our students

receive their awards for their efforts throughout the half term and you can see our award

winners in the House pages at the end of the newsletter.

The forming of the new Friends of The Radcliffe committee group is taking shape, with a

number of applications to become committee members. We are intending to hold our first

meeting on Wednesday 16th May at 6pm. Thank you to everyone who have applied and we

will be writing to everyone over the next couple of days.

The Summer Term is always a busy time for staff and students and is traditionally a time where

we look at timetable and staffing for September. You may have noticed on our website, that

we have been recruiting to expand our teaching team and I am especially pleased with the

number of high quality appointments we have made ready for September. In addition, we

welcomed at the beginning of term, Mr Stilton as Head of Geography and Ms Champion to

the PLC Team.

The exams season is nearly upon us and our Year 11, 12 and 13s have been working

exceptionally hard to prepare for their exams. There were large numbers of students taking

advantage of the revision sessions laid on by many staff across all subject areas during the

Easter break which is such a valuable opportunity.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all students starting their exams in a couple of

weeks, all the very best and we look forward to celebrating their achievements in the summer.

Mrs Lawson



English

Creative Writing at Radcliffe

Stories with song lyrics in them? How about ones with lines from famous speeches? Ever
started a story with the ending? Welcome to ‘Writing Friday’!

Here in the English department we’re unashamed fans of creative practices in the classroom.
By that, we mean the following things: we value giving our student opportunities to explore
language to help them develop curiosity about the way language works as well as providing
them with new understandings and insights; we want them to have opportunities to express
themselves freely in forms of their choice (as well as those we require of them), we want
them to be able to offer original, thoughtful responses to a wide range of surprising stimuli;
and we want them to be inspired by the creative writing that they read in books but also that
of their peers.

Language and language learning is not just about creativity, of course; one of the key aspects
of our subject for students to grasp is that often it is necessary to use language within
particular constraints. But even working within constraints can be highly creative. For
example, it is a real challenge to write in an established genre in ways that make it fresh and
exciting.

That is why we are dedicating Fridays for this purpose. Our English books are now full of
imaginative examples of our students creative minds and we would like to share the
following with you:

“Finally, the score stood at 20-19. My favour. One point away from victory. I resisted meeting 
Larry LaSalle’s eyes. It was still his serve. Crouching, waiting, I finally looked at him, saw his 
narrowed eyes. They were suddenly inscrutable, mysterious. A shudder made me tremble, as I 
realised that he could easily win the next two points and take the championship away from 
me. He could win it so easily and so humiliatingly that the crowd – Nicole – would know 
instantly that he had been toying with me all along.

My palms start to sweat, as my butterflies leave my body with every tiring deep breath that I 
take. I can see the light at the end of the tunnel, shining as bright as a twinkly diamond ring. I 
glance at Nicole before serving for my winning shot. 

10 seconds left. My butterflies come back. 9, my lungs block up with air, choking me to the 
ground. 8, I get back up, unaware of my surroundings. 7, I hear the chanting of my name 
ringing in my ears. 6, this is real, this is happening. 5, it’s the final countdown… 4, 3, 2, 1… I’ve 
done it!”

“I have been brought to this barren land. A war zone. I can taste the bitter dust from the fallen 
buildings. If we can’t stop them, the citizens will be their prisoners. We will fight until they are 
dead…or we are.

But, at least there are smiles of hope amongst the tears of sorrow. we will repair the city to its 
glory and repair some broken hearts. the whole city’s hope fly with us. We will bring back its 
glory.

It is said, all is fair in love and war. “



Get Reading.

That’s the challenge set to students and staff at the Radcliffe School when the Reading
Challenge was launched just before Easter.

The challenge is set on 3 levels

Bronze award reading 6 books

Silver award reading 9 books

Gold award reading 12 books.

The books need to be selected from a set of categories and the library has a whole
selection of books for the reading challenge, plus you may read your own books or
those borrowed from the public library.

Staff will check you have read the book and when completed, there will be badges and
house rewards.

This has caused quite a stir in the Library with the students talking about what they
have read and how it fits in the categories in the challenge.

The challenge will be an ongoing project to encourage reading and reading different
genre of books.

The challenge cards are available from the Library, Reception or any member of the
English department

Sheila Beales

Librarian



Maths

Key Stage 3 

This last half term has been very eventful with a number of our students participating 

in a variety of Maths trips, challenges and competitions:

 Year 8 MK Challenge in partnership with Bletchley Park was held on the evening

of Wednesday 14 March in the mansion at Bletchley Park. Well done to

Kimberley Bronkhorst and Luca Blackwell for representing our school.

 The Big Bang Fair saw a group of Year 7, 8 and 9 students attending at

Birmingham NEC. The day was focused around STEM subjects (Science,

Technology, Engineering and Maths) with a number of talks, shows, exhibitions

and many hands on experiments. Initially the students were quite apprehensive

about the day but by the time we returned to school were so enthused on the

subject that they are eager to attend again next year.

 Maths club is continuing to take place at lunch time in M2 on a Thursday. The

club has been well attended with an average of 15 students participating in a

variety of activities from Maths games, to practice for the UKMT challenges and

revision for tests and exams.

 The UKMT Team Challenge took place Friday 20 April. Well done to Kieran

O’Callaghan, Milan Neal, Alister Scott and Hayden Crook who represented the

school. This is the first year that Radcliffe School has participated in the UKMT

Team Challenge and we won 3rd place at the Regional event held at Caroline

Chisholm.

 The UKMT Junior Challenge takes place on Thursday 26 April in the morning and

will include our top Year 8 with a few Year 7s being given the opportunity to

experience this ahead of next year. We look forward to some brilliant results and

will share these with you as soon as we can.

Thank you for your continuing support.

Mrs J Murray

KS3 Maths Co-ordinator

Sample Question from UKMT Team Challenge (2017)

Some of the integers between two and fifty are not prime. Some of these are special

integers. This means that neither the integer nor double the integer is divisible by a

square greater than one. How many of these special integers are there?

Answer:

5



The Big Bang Fair – Maths Trip (by Ellie Gale & Angel Katsenza)

On Wednesday 14th March, a group of students from Year 7, 8 and 9 attended the Big

Bang fair in Birmingham. This was a fun packed day, full of cool science experiments

and maths problems. A student quoted, “I loved the trip, and would love to go

again.”. There were many first hand experiences which made it interesting.

What did we do?

At the Big Bang fair there were lots of top activities as well as spectacular shows from

people from the Guinness World Records and other talks about the chemistry of food,

equations in science and women in science. We also had a chance of being part of a

Guinness World Record attempt for the loudest noise recorded by an audience

indoors.

Thank you Mrs Pollock and Mrs Murray for taking us.

Recently 4 of our Year 10 Maths students participated in the ‘Year 10 Maths Feast’ at

MK Academy. They competed against other schools in Milton Keynes in a challenging

team competition testing their mathematical, team-working and communication

skills. They performed really well and were commended for being the school that did

consistently well in each of the three rounds (but not quite winning a round). The four

students were Sam Coffey, Peter Roder, Darcie Stimpson and Jessica Yeo.

An example question is below:

Four people are travelling across country when they come to a river during the night.

There is a narrow bridge, but unfortunately it can only hold two people at a time.

They have only one torch and, because it's night, the torch has to be used when

crossing the bridge. Ali can cross the bridge in one minute, Beth in two minutes, Carl

in five minutes, and Dwayne in eight minutes. When two people cross the bridge

together, they must move at the slower person's pace. The question is: can they all

get across the bridge in 15 minutes or less? Describe the strategy which achieves your

best time.

Mr Humble KS4 Maths Leader

Key Stage 4



Year 7 Year 8 Year 9

7rs/Sc1 Macy Bladen 8rs/Sc1 Gracie Mendus 9rs/Sc1 Jari Quinn

7rs/Sc2 Max Wedderburn 8rs/Sc2 Oliver Critchley 9rs/Sc2 Donas Ceigis

7rs/Sc3 Elisa Thomas 8rs/Sc3 Abigail Techie 9rs/Sc3 Emily Pollock

7rs/Sc4 Niamh Collins 8rs/Sc4 Shannon Clark 9rs/Sc4 Poppy Jackman

7rs/Sc6 Shola Burgess 8rs/Sc5 Grace McMahon 9rs/Sc5 Francesca Stratford

7rs/Sc7 Holly Tester 8rs/Sc6 Andy Rose 9rs/Sc6 Rosie Page

7rs/Sc8 Natalia Widera 8rs/Sc7 Rabail Qasim 9rs/Sc7 Joe Pearson

8rs/Sc8 Kelsey London 9rs/Sc8 Joshua Webb

Einstein would be proud.

This term all science teachers have nominated from each of their classes their favourite future

scientist. Named “Einstein of the term” the following students have been put forward as producing

great work, working hard or simply being enthusiastic. Well done to them all.

Science

Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 Year 13

10rs/Sc1 Silas Frost 11rs/Bi1 Kian Bath 12A/Bi1 Lauren Payne
13B/Ch1

Alice Byde

10rs/Sc2 Katie Thompson
11rs/Sc1

Parth T 12A/Sc1 Heidi Grogan 13B/Sc1 Amy Hemphill

10rs/Sc3 Foster Sizmur
11rs/Sc2

Jasmine Kerley
12B/Ch1

Syeda Bokhari 13C/Bi1 Francesca Walsh

10rs/Sc4 Andrea McGregor
11rs/Sc3

Anna Goulding 12C/Bi1 Connie Green
13C/Ph1

Muzmal Abid

10rs/Sc5 Iysha Jalil
11rs/Sc4

Ivan Blazicko
12C/Ph1

Kyle Ayris
13D/Ch1

Alicia Flach

10rs/Sc6 Umamah Umamah
11rs/Sc5

Cain Coxhill
12D/Ch1

Emily Barlett

10rs/Sc7 Nicole Alsop
11rs/Sc6

Cameron Deering

10rs/Sc8 Josh White
11rs/Sc7

Owen Wye

Year 11

With just a few teaching days until the first examinations Year 11 are really make the most of the 

extra sessions put on for them and attendance remains good and those attending the sessions are 

showing greater knowledge, skills and confidence. The students who have attended the most of 

these sessions are; Miller Hartle, Ben Heitt, Lorelle Lima, Hira Dawood, Nikhil Jain, Yazmin 

Edgeworth, Mark Reid, Shannon Lockwood.



Careers Information Advice and Guidance

A number of Year 11 and Year 13 students 

spent a few hours at the National 

Apprenticeship show, at the MK Dons 

stadium. There were plenty of activities to 

try out and the opportunity to talk to local 

and national employers who are actively 

recruiting apprentices. For more 

information about current apprenticeship 

opportunities visit 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship

We were delighted to have a visit from the 

Nuffield foundation, offering our Year 12 

students the opportunity, over the summer, 

to apply for a placement in additional 

research around a science or social science 

subject that they are interested in. A number 

of our students have applied and we wish 

them luck in their applications. Further 

information can be found at 

http://www.nuffieldfoundation.org/student-

programmes

Year 11’s have been making their applications for sixth form, 

college and apprenticeships, whilst Year 13 are making their 

choices on their chosen universities, applying for student 

finance and also searching and applying for apprenticeships and 

work. These are very exciting times but can also be mixed with 

anxiety and worry. Mrs Cain, our careers adviser, is available to 

support students and parents/carers with advice and guidance. 

Please email l.cain@radcliffeschool.org.uk or call on 01908 

682236 or contact the National Careers Service who have a 

dedicate helpline and webchat.

https://nationalcareersservice.direct.gov.uk/

https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
http://www.nuffieldfoundation.org/student-programmes
mailto:l.cain@radcliffeschool.org.uk
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=nSPzG8wD&id=938A8A9DBE47789497E30808CD2CBF55961103AE&thid=OIP.nSPzG8wDxa30gZzzzAQluQHaHa&mediaurl=https://iwcollege-cdn-pull-zone-theisleofwightco1.netdna-ssl.com/wp-content/themes/iwcollege/assets/img/logos/friends/national-careers-service.png&exph=220&expw=220&q=national+careers+service&simid=608000189785833692&selectedIndex=1&adlt=strict
https://nationalcareersservice.direct.gov.uk/


Business and Economics

Year 9 Business students are
continuing with the BTEC First
in Business qualification.
Currently they are looking at
how business organisations
make use of branding as part
of the marketing campaigns.
They been focusing on soft
drink brands and on sport
wear manufacturers.

Year 10 learners are continuing with the BTEC First in Business
qualification. Currently they are looking at various job roles in business
organisations and how they make use of recruitment practices.

Year 11 students are in the final year of their BTEC First in Business and
focusing on Business Enterprise this term. This involves them looking at
setting up their own business, identifying local and national factors and,
how the business environment affects trade.

Year 12 and 13 Business and Economics
students attended a subject masterclass
with a special guest speaker from the
Bank of England.

Chris Salmon, executive director for
markets, spoke on the role the bank
plays in managing the UKs economy, the
financial future of the country and
careers in Finance and Economics. He
took a variety of questions from
Radcliffe students on Brexit, Bitcoins and
financial investments.

Chris was incredibly impressed with the range of questions he faced and
the knowledge displayed by Radcliffe students.



Design Technology



Modern Foreign Languages

German Trip – 4th - 8th June
Thanks to all who attended the Parent Meeting on Tuesday 17th, and for handing in
passports and EHICs. A reminder that students will need to bring these in on Monday
4th June at 5.30am!

French Trip 2019 Launch meeting
Wednesday 25th April, Lunchtime, Room 33
Come and hear more about what promises to be a fantastic trip and pick up a letter
from Miss Trochu!

Vocab Express Global Competition
Thank you to all the students who took part in
the Vocab Express Global Challenge. We did
brilliantly again, reaching 12th Place in the
world, with a huge score of 414,770 points!

Special mention needs to go to Laiba Tahir for her score of 125,985, which put her in
4th place in the world, an amazing achievement.

The following students are the top 8 scorers from those who participated in the
House Competition after school on Thursday 8th March. In 1 hour, they managed to
add the following points to our score, which was great! Lee House were particularly
well represented. Please ask the below students to see an MFL staff member for their
House Points.

1. Darcie Stimpson – 3045 (blue)
2. Rachel Thompson – 2970 (blue)
3. Katie Thompson – 2655 (blue)
4. Joe Smith – 1290 (blue)
5. Nicole Chigbu – 860 (green)
6. Daniel Bonner – 735 (red)
7. Hasaan Choudhry – 480 (blue)
8. Sadie Lowery – 170 (green)





Music Department News
The music department has been filled with sounds of vibrant young voices and the
humming of guitars this month as it welcomes two new extra-curricular groups –
‘Fretz’ guitar club and ‘Radcliffe Chorus’ choir group. The clubs welcomes all ages and
stages from beginner to advanced and promotes students experiencing music in
groups. ‘Fretz’ guitar club is managed by professional guitarist and bassist Rob Phillips
who hopes to inspire more guitarists to play in groups and out performing on stage.
The ‘Radcliffe Chorus’ also has high aspirations and vocal leader Jo Tinker wants as
many students as possible joining in the experience to one day fill the hall with
voices.

Fretz guitar club and Radcliffe Chorus is every Tuesday lunchtime 12.40-1.10pm.
Please see Mr Flitton or Mr Woodington to sign up. Anybody is welcome

Lily Hatwell - Lord Lieutenant Cadet 

Lily Hatwell has been chosen for the role of a Lord 

Lieutenant Cadet for St John Ambulance for 2018. 

She was selected from an interview process that she 

was nominated for and chosen due to her 

outstanding achievements within her 11 years’ 

involvement with this charity, this includes being 

leading cadet within her unit (Wolverton- CMK) 

achieving her Grand prior award last year and 

staffing many training weekends for both Badgers 

and Cadets. 

Her role includes attending various events with the 

Lord Lieutenant (Sir Henry Aubury- Fletcher). Her 

first duty within this role was on Friday 23rd March 

where she shadowed the Duke of Kent on two Royal 

visits to both Bletchley Park and MK Snap (the 

special needs advancement project - a social care 

organisation that helps with citizens with special and 

additional needs). 







A word from Hayes Head of House, Mr Lee:…finally the sun has arrived 
(if only for 1 week!). But the signs of summer are here. I want to take 

this opportunity to thank the head boy and head girls team of Zainab, 
Miller, Oliva, Cameron and Ellie, for all their hard work. They have 

created a revision room for year 11 and have developed the house 
council to have a  voice, and are currently interviewing for the year 10’s 

to take over from them. I want to finally give one last message to the 
year 11! YOU have put the work in and YOU are ready! Over to you all 

and good luck in the exams!

House Stars of the 
Term

Well done to all the students 
this term for their efforts. You 

will see the students 
identified by the staff for their 
efforts in a number of areas.

The performance of the whole 
house was exceptional this 
last term so well done to all 
Hayes students and keep up 

the good work!

The big focus this term will be 
attendance and to catch up 
the other houses by simply 

turning up everyday and 
performing to your best!

House notices:
House softball /rounders

Find your house managers to organise your 
participation in this half terms events!

Year 7 – Monday 14th May
Year 8 – Monday 30th April
Year 9 – Monday 23rd April

Year 10/11 – this has already taken place, we 
both had teams and results will follow. (well 

done!

House competitions:
Please ensure you have signed up with 

your house manager, but also get out to 
support the house teams on the field. 

Enjoy the sunshine and watch the 
tournaments!



THOSE WITH 
100% Attendance this year!

Tate Adams Cameron Austin Umer Awan Carolann Blackwell
Megan Boughton Annelise Collier Charlotte Ednie Skye Elsey
Rachel Evans Heather Fawcett Tobin Flach Dylan Gates
Rory Hammond Ryan Jefcoate Ellie Johnson Ethan Kendrick
Michael Kidane Tegan Lathwell Kieran O’Callaghan Connor Oliver
Molly Oliver Lily Ramsden Rida Riaz Suleman Siddiq
Pedro Silva Katie Thompson Nathan Thompson Rachel Thompson
Theo Woodcock Kian Bath Rebecca Bradburn Jamie Durrant
Emma Gray Harvey Aiden Green Miller Hartle Joseph Smith
Edward Taylor Safia Akhlaq Charlotte Bruce Tommy Craney
Oliver Critchley Lawrence Edwards Andy Gorski Georgia Howard
Ishya Jalil Courtney King-Fresco Eashan Leal Joshua Martin
Ododo Ogundarin Emma Quinn Tayah Rogers Joshua Sacott
Benar Shwani Darcie Stimpson Raabia Tahir



Stars of the term



As we enter the Summer Term we also enter an extremely important time for our Yr 11 
students. Our students have been working hard to secure the best possible grades and I 
continue to encourage all year 11 to access all the interventions and support that is 
available to them. As our year 11 students are leaving us in the near future, this opens a 
number of opportunities for our year 10 students. We will be going through the process 
selecting Cowper House Head Boys and Girls for next year. In addition to this there are a 
number of Peer Mentoring roles available. If you are interested in any of these positions 
please see me or Mrs Fenemore.  Again, Cowper House have consistently performed over 
the Spring Term. I would personally like to thank all students for their efforts. We have 
performed exceptionally well in the Attendance, Punctuality and House Competitions. In 
addition to this I would like to congratulate all students below for their outstanding 
performances on and off the field.  I look forward to seeing our House continuing to excel                         
o                                                                      over the Summer Term.  

DEDICATION + MOTIVATION 
=

SUCCESS

“Success grows in the Green House” 



Outstanding Performances

Half Colours Half Colours Half Colours Half Colours Half Colours Full Colours

9 English
8 Maths

9 Maths & 
Physics

9 English 9 English
8 Maths

Highest Foundation 
Maths Score in Yr 11

Grade 7 Violin MK Festival 
of Running

Distinction in Child 
Development Exam 

Year 10

Youth Orchestra Resilience



A word from Lee Head of House, Miss Girt: “ Wow! How has it come to 
the point of the year that we are wishing year 11 good luck for their 
upcoming exams! They have been working exceptionally hard over the 
last few months and I wish them all the best in the exams their future 
endeavors. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Head team this year-
Joe, Yazmin, Ellie and Jake. You have been fantastic all year from 
mentoring pupils, delivering the House assembly when I lost my voice 
and generally being positive role models to the other pupils in the 
House. I have really enjoyed working closely with you this year and 
getting to know you all really well.  I am sure that the new Head team 
that you choose to replace you in the next coming weeks will 

do a fantastic job- they certainly have some big shoes to 
fill. Thank you for all your hard work. “

Head Team: Well done to all who took part in the House competitions last
half term- all points count towards the House total so we expect to see a
full turn out to all House competitions this half term and in the future-
come on LEE House let’s beat Cowper!

Good luck to all year 11 students in your upcoming GCSE exams. We have
all been working hard and now is the time to put all the hard work into
practice. We wish you all the very best for your future!



LEE 500 word competition 

The following LEE students participated:

Angel Katsenza
Freddie Gritt
Grace Kersey
Travis Hook
Jaydon Sheridon-Bristow
Abdullah Abdullah
Hayden Crook
Matthew Harrington Law

Cameron Turvey
Lilly Gosling
Musa Butt
Maisie Goodman
Louis Kerley
Luca Blackwell
Chloe Geden
Adam Barass

Congratulations to the winner Maisie Goodman

LEE 100% attendance
Ainsworth, Elisa LJB
Aninor, Edweena LGS
Aninor, Ethan LPL
Bassett, Craig LGM
Buthi, Angelina LLB
Conisbee, Megan LJB
Crook, Ben LAW
Crook, Hayden LCA
Day, Alexander LAW
Edgeworth, Jake LAW

Edgeworth, Yazmin LLB
Frost, Raph LJR
Frost, Silas LGM
Goodman, Augustus LKD
Hamari-Filby, DominicLGS
Hayward, Jake LBR
Horner, Poppy LGM
Jain, Nikhil LKD
Jones, Joshua LAW
Katsenza, Angel LCR

Link, Jessica LPL
Mead-Payne, Charlie LAW
Ojemuyiwa, Esther LBR
Pearson, Joe LGS
Rahel, Baljeet LPL
Rahel, Missy LJR
Tawara, Gillian LBR
Umamah, Umamah LGR
Widera, Wiktoria LBR
Young, Tom LPL

LEE ‘Rocked the Mocks’

Florence Bernard Madison Sturgeon Amelia Hamari-Filby
Jasmine Kerley Antonio Medina



LBR LCA

LCR LGM

LAW LGR

LGS LJB

LJR LKD LPLLLB

LBR

Lee Stars of the Term

Year 8Year 7 Year 11Year 9 Year 10

Pride of Lee House



A word from Head of McConnell House, Mr Partington:

Outstanding Achievement
I would like to extend my 
congratulations to Danny Sedgwick in 
year 8 for his outstanding success 
outside school in table tennis.
Danny can often be seen honing his 
exceptional talents on the table tennis 
tables in the school playground and this 
is clearly paying off for him!
Danny’s team who are in Division 6 in 
the MK Table Tennis League managed to 
win the cup!
Not only this, but Danny battled his way 
past tough competition to make it 
through to the final of the Top 8 players, 
which is a phenomenal achievement.
Congratulations to you Danny from all 
of us in McConnell house, we are very 
proud of you.

As we draw near to the end of another busy academic year, we are close to 
the dawn of year 11’s final GCSE exams. The students in our house have 
been working exceptionally hard to secure the best grades they possibly 
can, and deserve all the success that is no doubt coming their way. We 
would like to wish all of them the very best of luck for their exams and 
future endeavors.
As the year 11 students will be leaving us shortly, we are currently in the 
process of selecting our new Head Boys and Head Girls for next year. We 
have already received some outstanding applications and I look forward to 
making some announcements in the near future…

Final House Points- Spring Term
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